
Report of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board to the Council of 17 November 2005 

1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 BUS PARKING IN NEW BRIGHTON  
 
 Ms Angela Lyall spoke to the Board about concerns with bus parking in Oram Avenue, New 

Brighton, and the noise created by bus engine idling at all hours of the day and night.  Ms Lyall stated 
that she had previously conveyed these concerns to Environment Canterbury and the Red Bus 
company and although there has been some improvement, the problem still existed. 

 
 The Board decided: 
 
 1. To write a strong letter to Environment Canterbury and Red Bus Ltd requesting that bus drivers 

not idle their engines while parked in Oram Avenue, that bus drivers ensure that they do not 
park illegally in Oram Avenue and that when buses need to park with engines idling they should 
park in Beresford Street opposite the public car park. 

 
 2. To raise the issue of possible illegal parking in Oram Avenue with the Parking Enforcement 

Team. 
 
 3. To request that Council staff investigate the possibility of utilising some of the existing Council-

owned car parking space in Beresford Street for bus parking. 
 
 4. That the Project Manager for the Beresford Street Roading Upgrade be requested to note the 

concerns identified above and address the issue of bus parking if possible. 
 

Please Note
Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


